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Dear President Ian Bittner
Sorry, I have sent the same e-mail to you
yesterday but I forgot to include who I am, so
I'm re-sending the same message.

[ hear that April in Sydney is a beautiful
autumn season. Here in Japan, we are enjoying
the pleasant spring weather.

Your club and the Rotary Club of Tokyo
Ikebukuro became sister clubs on May 17,
1971, and after the merger of the Rotary
Clubs of Tokyo Ikebukuro and Tokyo Toshima
East in July 2022, we have continued the
history and tradition of both clubs.
Unfortunately, the exchange between the two
clubs has been temporarily delayed due to the
covid-19, but we look forward to more active
exchange in the future.

Although wars and conflicts continue to occur
in various regions, we Rotarians are always
working for peace. The Australia-Japan
relationships have long been strong. As we
work together to address issues such as global
environmental problems, we need to
strengthen our bonds not only in the fields of
politics and economics, but also in many fields
such as culture and art.

For Japanese people, Australia is one of the
most attractive countries they want to visit. On
the other hand, Japan is full of charm, not only
in Tokyo, Kyoto and Osaka, but throughout the
country; such as beautiful nature, ancient
history and culture, and delicious food. We
look forward to welcoming you to Japan.

[ hope that our two clubs will deepen our
friendship and goodwill even more than
before, and that this will serve as a bridge
between Japan and Australia. I sincerely with
for the prosperity of your club and the good
health of all your members.

Tokyo Ikebukuro Toshima East Rotary Club
President Masayuki Satomi
February 9, 2024
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Hello Masayuki and greetings from your sister
club - the Rotary Club of Epping,

We have had a very mild summer here in
Sydney and so the gardens remain green and
lush - unusual for this time of year.

On Monday night this week I mentioned to our
members that I had received your email and
an invitation to visit Japan sometime soon to
strengthen the bonds of friendship between
our two clubs. I recall meeting several of your
members and their friends who visited our
club on their return journey from the Rotary
International Convention held in Melbourne
last year.

I am President for another five months and the
calendar of meetings and events is quite full.
We are part of a large Regionalisation Project
across all of Rotary Zone 8 that aims to
reorganise how neighbouring Rotary clubs
communicate an cooperate with each other. It
is consuming a lot of my time currently as the
project is in full swing.

As a result, I don't believe that we can squeeze
in a trip to Japan in your springtime but many
of our members hold very fond memories of
past visits to Tokyo and so it will now be
firmly on our agenda to plan a trip that
enables us to visit your club and build on the
friendship that has lasted more than 50 years.
We do remember you all each year in May as
we acknowledge the beginning of the sister
club agreement and we will do so again this
year.

Until then, I wish you and your club the very
best of health and prosperity and I thank you
again for your email.

Warmest regards




